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24 April 2013 
 
 
Sally Jewell, Secretary of the Interior 
U.S. Department of the Interior 
1849 C Street NW  
Washington, DC 20240 
 
 
Dear Ms. Jewell, 
 
The Gulf of Mexico supports recreational and commercial fisheries of immense economic, 
cultural, and social value.  Reef fishes including prized species such as red snapper, greater 
amberjack, and gray triggerfish are common inhabitants around petroleum platforms in the Gulf 
of Mexico.  Moreover, these species are currently considered overfished by the U.S. Secretary of 
Commerce and stock rebuilding plans are in progress.  The Gulf of Mexico Fishery Management 
Council is concerned about the impact of petroleum platform removals on reef fish and 
associated fisheries in the Gulf of Mexico.  An abundance of individuals of managed reef fish 
species have come to associate with these structures over the past several decades.  Fisheries, 
both recreational and commercial, have come to utilize these platforms as sites to catch these 
fish.  Regardless of whether or not these structures serve as merely attractants to these fishery 
resources or as sites that enable increases in fish stock biomass, the removal of these platforms 
can have negative effects on these fish populations and community of fishers that utilize them."  
However, many platforms are removed by way of explosive devices that cause directly of large 
numbers of reef fishes.  This process alone may have negative consequences on reef fish populations 
and impair, or delay the mandated rebuilding of overfished species.  The Gulf Council offers its 
objection to the use of explosives to remove these structures because their use causes a significant 
loss of valuable fishery resources. This loss results in considerable decline in revenue, increased 
unemployment, and under-employment to the greater Gulf community. We request that BOEM 
require non-explosive methods be used to remove these 
structures in the future. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Douglas Boyd,  
Council Chair 
 
JF 
 
C: Gulf Council, Council technical staff 
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